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Dear Parents,  
“Three weeks” represent a significant number in Yiddishkeit, a period of time that is significant in making 
an impact.  We celebrate three weeks of yom tov and three weeks of mourning each year. The three-
week period is spoken about in gemoro and expounded upon in chassidus.  
 
With the final three weeks of Cheder upon us, I have embarked upon a campaign to encourage talmidim 
to end the year on a high note. The name of the program is  ,מחיל אל חילfrom strength to strength and it 
builds upon a selected number of steps of self-purification taught in Chazal.    
 
Zerizus - alacrity  
Talmidim are noticed and rewarded for timeliness in all areas of the day.  
Nekiyus - cleanliness (orderly) 
Talmidim are noticed, encouraged, and rewarded for keeping themselves and their immediate 
surroundings clean and orgenized.  
Kedusha and chassidus 
Talmidim are encouraged, recognized, and noted for increased vitality in their davening and learning.  
 
We encourage you to reinforce these values at home by using the same language and highlighting these 
behaviors.   While the settings and opportunities at home and in shul are different than that of cheder, the 
principals are the same. Being a first-time listener, sitting down to daven or at the dinner table on time are 
variations of zerizus.  Washing up when they come in from outside and not whipping their hands on their 
shirts are examples of nikayon and saying morning berochos from a siddur, and audibly so their parents 
can answer amein is a variation on our application of the level of kedushah. 
 
It is my hope that our added efforts and the repeated messaging in the direction of  הליכה מחיל אל חיל will 
leave an everlasting impression on our children to seek to always end on a high and to always go from 
strength to strength.  
 
Wishing you a good Shabbos,  
 
Rabbi Kaplan 

Letter from the Menahel: 
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Spotlight on Mrs. Eckstein's class: 
The third grade boys have been enjoying a bit of extra sunshine.  On the 
days they finish their classwork early, they "chap arein" and take 
advantage of the beautiful weather.  Mrs. Eckstein has been reading Mrs. 
Piggle Wiggle to the boys.  This week they read (and discussed) The 
Bully Cure.  The boys are enjoying the stories very much.  Speaking of 
stories, by now most of the class has presented their book reports.  They 
did a fine job.  One boy's book sounded so interesting that another boy 
asked to borrow the book!  In writing, the boys wrote about how a trip to 
the beach led to some interesting adventures.  The class worked on their 
vocabulary with Wordly Wise and have almost completed the book!!  Stay 

tuned for the grand spelling/vocabulary bee!!   Have a wonderful 
Shabbos! 
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Mendel Kass, Shmuel Zucker, Noach’l 
Ehrenreich and Gavi Metal 
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